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Carolyn Hicks

Subject: FW: Calming options on 27th Street

‐‐‐‐‐Original Message‐‐‐‐‐ 
From: Peggy White [mailto:pwhite@sunflower.com]  
Sent: Friday, January 22, 2016 3:49 PM 
To: Mark Thiel 
Subject: Calming options on 27th Street 
 
Dear Mark, 
 
My husband and I have lived in the same house in the Indian Hills Neighborhood for 38 years this coming July 4th.  27th 
Street and Louisiana are my main driving spots to get to the places I go.   
 
The stop sign at Louisiana and 27th has been a great addition!  Also the stop sign at Ridge Ct. has been such a help!  Please 
don't remove those.  They are doing a good job of sparing accidents and making the roads safer without drivers having to 
tear out in the middle of traffic to get on Louisiana from 27th St, and doing the same thing from Ridge Court to get on 27th 
St. 
 
Neither of us will be at the meeting on February 2nd, but I definitely thought we should give our opinion of how things are 
going. 
 
The cross walk big bump for the Naismith Trail is a bit overdone, but once you knock your teeth out forgetting that the bump 
is there, going more than 10 miles an hour, you remember to slow down to a crawl.  If folks will just push the button for the 
light now, no one will be wondering should I go or not? 
 
Thanks for the changes! 
 
Peggy (and Ed) White 
801 W 27th Terrace 
Lawrence, KS  66046   
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Carolyn Hicks

Subject: FW: comment on traffice calming devices

From: Sherry Slade [mailto:sladesherry@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Friday, January 22, 2016 4:13 PM 
To: Mark Thiel 
Subject: comment on traffice calming devices 
 
 

I'm sorry about the email I just sent you addressed to Philip - I have a Philip Thiel in my address book so 
that one popped up and confused me. Here's the correct one. 
 
Mark: We received the card telling us that the City Commission will discuss 27th Street calming options 
at the February 2nd meeting. Please include my opinion in the file that you share with the commission. I 
think that the two stop signs should remain in place: the one at 27th Street and Louisiana and the one at 
27th Street and Ridge Court. They both seem to work quite well at allowing traffic to flow and merge as 
needed. The only time things are a bit slow is when school lets out, but keeping things slow then is 
probably a good thing for the pedestrians. 
 
Sherry Slade  
616 W. 29th Place 
Lawrence, KS 66046 
 

 



1

Carolyn Hicks

Subject: FW: Traffic Concerns for 27th Street

Importance: High

From: Emily Cates [mailto:ECates@usd497.org]  
Sent: Tuesday, January 26, 2016 10:19 AM 
To: Mark Thiel 
Subject: Traffic Concerns for 27th Street 
Importance: High 
 
Mr. Thiel – Thank you for you and the city’s efforts to listen the concerns of the Indian Hills 
residents and keeping us updated on the responses to those concerns. While the traffic has 
indeed diminished some on 27th Street since the opening of 31st street the volumes often 
still are high and speeds as well.  
 
We received the postcard that the Lawrence City Commission was going to receive updates 
at the upcoming commission meeting. The comment about the stop signs and 27th and 
Louisiana and 27th and Ridge Court concern me. I believe that both stops signs should be 
permanent. They both serve to help control traffic flow and speeds on 27th Street.  
 
Prior to the 3-way stop sign at 27th and Louisiana it is was almost impossible at times for 
an eastbound vehicle to get onto Louisiana. Especially during the morning and evening 
periods. In the past, during non-school or non-rush-hour traffic periods I have sat at that 
intersection for more than 5 minutes without being able to get onto Louisiana. During those 
periods it has been worse.  
 
The current 3-way stop has reduced the number of people that take the right hand 
(westbound) turn onto Louisiana at full speed with any slowing. Now those that did, run the 
stop sign but at a much slower rate of speed. The 3-way stop sign also has solved the 
problem of parents blocking 27th street off when they are waiting to enter the lots at 
Broken Arrow and South. 
 
At Ridge Court the stop sign has helped alleviate traffic, driver’s traveling at a high rate, 
and is a blessing for those who live on or use Ridge Court regularly. In the past, without 
the stop sign, many vehicles coming from the stop light at Iowa Street had already hit 
speeds well over the speed limit by the time they could reach Ridge Court. If an eastbound 
driver coming from Iowa street wanted to turn onto Ridge Court they would often back up 
traffic all the way to Iowa street waiting for an opportunity to turn left off of 27th Street. 
 
Thank you for the efforts that have been made so far in helping relieve traffic concerns for 
the Indian Hills Neighbor and 27th Street. As a resident on 27th Street for nearly 20 years I 
have seen a steady increase in the amount of traffic on 27th Street and ask that the City 
Commission and the Public Works Department make the stop signs and 27th and Louisiana 
and 27th and Ridge Court permanent.  
 
 
Thank you for your consideration,  
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Emily Cates 
Indian Hills Resident 
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Carolyn Hicks

Subject: FW: 27th Street traffic calming review

 
From: Travis Alexander [mailto:talexan@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, January 26, 2016 3:51 PM 
To: Mark Thiel 
Cc: Mike Amyx; Leslie Soden; Stuart Boley; Matthew Herbert; Lisa Larsen 
Subject: 27th Street traffic calming review 
 
For the upcoming City Commission meeting in February when 27th Street traffic concerns will be discussed, I 
wanted to throw my 2 cents in being a resident of Indian Hills. I have copied the Commissioners so they can hear 
from a resident of the neighborhood.  
 
It is time to remove the temporary stop sign at 27th Street and Ridge Court. The crosswalk light and hump was put 
in at the Naismith Valley Park crossing. That removed one of the temporary stop signs. Now let's remove the other. 
When 27th Street was designed and built a stop sign at Ridge Court was not in the plans evidently, so I would say 
let's stick to the original plan. Keep traffic moving on 27th Street which has become a major connector road in my 
opinion. 
 
It was Indian Hills Neighborhood residents who spoke out about the traffic concerns. Not the residents of the 
adjoining neighborhood to the west just past Naismith Valley Park. And that is where the last temporary stop sign 
resides, not in our neighborhood. For convenience and to improve traffic flow it should be removed. 
 
On occasion when traffic in South Lawrence is high there is a backup at that stop sign in the eastbound lane. So as 
people turn off Iowa Street heading east the backup almost reaches Iowa Street and actually did a few times that I 
saw. To be fair this was during the reconstruction of 23rd and Iowa. 
 
I have heard traffic engineers say once a stop sign gets put in temporary or not, it's always difficult to get buy in to 
remove it. To that I would say this. Instead of using an impeding stop sign put in the correct traffic calming 
measures that would work the best. What would work the best? I am not sure, maybe speed humps. I know a raised 
crosswalk at Belle Haven Drive and 27th Street would be a win for traffic calming anyway. That would slow down 
vehicles turning west onto 27th Street from Louisiana Street, because once on 27th Street you immediately start 
going down hill and pick up speed right where kids cross going to and from school at the current flat striped 
crosswalk. 
 
I appreciate the action that was taken last last year concerning traffic. The new sidewalk on the north side of 27th 
Street is excellent and have used it many times. Thank you for putting this issue in front of the commission again in 
2015 and now in 2016. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Travis Alexander 
Missouri Street 
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Carolyn Hicks

Subject: FW: 27th street traffic feedback

From: Hummels, Jill A. [mailto:jhummels@ku.edu]  
Sent: Wednesday, January 27, 2016 10:08 AM 
To: Mark Thiel 
Subject: 27th street traffic feedback 
 
Hi, Mark. 
 
I saw the postcard about the upcoming review by the Lawrence City Commission on 27th Street traffic.  
 
I won’t be able to attend the meeting, but I wanted to share with you my and my family’s reaction to the 27th St. 
changes in the past couple years. WE LOVE THEM.  
 
As someone who has used 27th street for decades, I’ve always struggled with the ability to get off 27th to head north 
toward our home. The three-way stop offers me the ability to turn safely and still keeps traffic moving. As someone 
who both runs and walks my dog along Louisiana, the stop also offers me added protection AND helps ensure drivers 
don’t block the crosswalk. I can’t tell you how many times I was nearly hit by a driver who failed to yield or I had to run 
around a car that crept forward on 27th so they could better view oncoming traffic. Those drivers were also looking for 
breaks in traffic and not paying attention to people on the sidewalk. All these problems have virtually been eliminated 
with the addition of the three-way stop. It is so much safer. 
 
I’ve also had occasion to use the stop at Ridge Court to either enter or exit 27th street. Again, it’s a huge improvement. 
It vastly reduces waiting time for people attempting to turn and – by my way of thinking – doesn’t add that much travel 
time to people using 27th as a through street. Now that 31st street is back open, I don’t know how essential this stop is, 
but I still find it helpful.  
 
My two cents: keep the changes. I think they make 27th street safer and more manageable.  
 
Thank you.  
 
Jill A. Hummels 
Communications Manager 
Office of the Provost 
The University of Kansas 
jhummels@ku.edu 785-864-6577 
provost.ku.edu 
 
KU has 26 Rhodes Scholars – more than all other Kansas colleges combined. 
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Carolyn Hicks

Subject: FW: Traffic calming on 27th St.

From: Dennis O'Malley [mailto:domalley721@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, January 27, 2016 11:38 AM 
To: Mark Thiel 
Subject: Traffic calming on 27th St. 
 
Please leave the 3-way stop at 27th and Louisiana. Going through that intersection is much better than it used to be.
 
Please leave the 4-way stop at 27th and Ridge Ct.  
 
Dennis O'Malley 
1727 W. 27th Terrace 
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Carolyn Hicks

Subject: FW: Traffic calming

From: Lois Wustefeld [mailto:loiew@sbcglobal.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, January 27, 2016 9:37 PM 
To: Mark Thiel 
Subject: Traffic calming 
 
Mr. Thiel, 
I live in the 800 block of west 28th St. I find the stop signs very helpful at 27th and Louisiana and Ridge Court. There is so much traffic on 
La. St. that it is sometimes very difficult to enter La. Also, being able to have the stop sign on Ridge Court is a great help. 
Thanks for your concern. 
Lois Wustefeld 
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Carolyn Hicks

Subject: FW: Stop Signs on 27th in Indian Hills neighborhood

From: Nomi Redding [mailto:nomi@sunflower.com]  
Sent: Thursday, January 28, 2016 12:04 PM 
To: Mark Thiel 
Subject: Stop Signs on 27th in Indian Hills neighborhood 
 
Dear Mr. Thiel, 
 
Thank you so much for our informative phone call this morning. I'm writing now to express my strong support to 
make the all-way stop signs at 27th & Louisiana and 27th & Ridge Court permanent. Along with the walkway at 
Naismith Valley Park and the added sidewalk on the north side of 27th, these have been very welcome additions to 
easing traffic patterns in our neighborhood. My husband and I have lived in our home on south side of 27th since 
September of 1985, and the last two years have been the most difficult we've experienced backing out our 
driveway, particularly at school arrival and dismissal times. In addition, I walk for exercise, often in the 
neighborhood. The new stop signs, along with the opening of 31st, and revamped intersection at 23rd & Iowa, have 
all eased pressure on our street. I am very hopeful the Lawrence City Commission will decide to make the new stop 
signs permanent additions, based on functional, rather than statistical considerations. 
 
Again, thank you for your time and all you do for our city. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Nomi Redding 
1219 W. 27th 
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Carolyn Hicks

Subject: FW: 27th Street Calming Update

Importance: High

From: Rick Bryant [mailto:bearpress@sunflower.com]  
Sent: Thursday, January 28, 2016 2:40 PM 
To: Mark Thiel 
Subject: 27th Street Calming Update 
Importance: High 
 
Mr. Thiel – 
 
Thank you for your recent notification on the traffic situation along 27th Street between Louisiana and Iowa streets.  
 
I will be unable to attend the City Commission meeting but wanted to enter my observations and comments into the record
for this discussion.  
 
As I noted in a previous email communication to the City and Commission, the increase of traffic along 27th Street was a 
temporary 
situation brought on from construction activities related to the rebuilding of 31st street as a component of the South 
Lawrence Traffic way 
project. Since the opening of 31st Street at Louisiana, the traffic volume has ceded significantly along 27th Street and poses 
little impediment 
to East – West traffic flow.  
 
The pedestrian crossing, with elevated path and traffic light, has also contributed to slower traffic speeds and safer crossings 
for citizens utilizing 
the park trail. The addition of new sidewalks along 27th Street have also contributed to more pedestrian traffic and a safer 
path to Broken Arrow 
Elementary and South Middle School.  
 
I recommend the Commission make the temporary stop signs at 27th & Louisiana and 27th & Ridge Court permanent. These 
two intersections 
remain high volume at peak traffic periods and the stop signs will contribute to a safer flower of traffic. During off peak 
hours, traffic is extremely manageable and safe. 
The 3‐way stop at 27th & Louisiana has paid great dividends for safe, orderly traffic flow once the school year commenced 
during morning and afternoon 
school drop‐off and pick‐up for students. My only regret was traffic/construction engineers did not allow space for two lanes 
of traffic headed north 
from the 4‐way stop sign of 27th Terr & Louisiana and the 27th & Louisiana 3‐way stop. A marked, designated right‐hand turn 
lane into the Broken Arrow 
parking lot would be ideal for enhanced traffic flow.  
 
I wish to express my thanks to you and your Public Works staff for their prompt, professional and timely response to citizens’ 
inquiries when the traffic volume 
increased; and to presenting timely, cost‐effective solutions that worked to enhance safety and sustainability of the 
surrounding neighborhoods.  
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have questions regarding my commentary.  
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Best regards, 
 
Rick 
 
 
 

 
World Headquarters of Rick Bryant 
1726 W 27th Terr. 
Lawrence, KS 66046 
785.766.2327 
bearpress@sunflower.com  
 


